Mr. Newton C. Campbell 637 West 59th Street Terrace Kansas City 2, Missouri

Dear Newt:

I was delighted to hear from you as of January 19. It seemed like old times, old fellow. I got a big bang out of that letter you wrote Dan Partner. He is a nice fellow and a good friend of ours, but I believe these fellows try to find a new way of presenting a story occasionally.

I want you to know how very much I appreciate the nice things that you had to say concerning our work here at the University of Kansas. After all, this is about all that we get out of life--our friends.

I will certainly make it a point to see Carolyn at the Pi Phi House. I remember your other daughter very well and some how I have a faint recollection of meeting Carolyn, but I will make anadded point to check up on this detail.

With every good wish, I am

Fraternally yours,

FCA: MF

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.